Atlantic Region Report

I have the pleasure of elected for the position of Atlantic region Director for the up coming year.

In the Atlantic region we presently have 60 members of which 3 are veterans and 4 are widows. Membership has declined in the past few years. 2019 membership drive is presently on going and hoping to be able to increase membership with the new form of payments through PayPal. Our area being so large, it is at time difficult to reach certain members due to email address changes or incorrect phone numbers. Some of the members have been taken off the list due unpaid dues and the unavailability to contact them. It is unfortunate but we are loosing members each year due to fact that members are not sending in updated information.

Members have been contacted in regards to the new Commemorative Plaque. Have had a few request and instructed them to our web page for further information and ordering of the plaque.

I had the pleasure of spending time with Hormidas Fredette of the RRC who is now 101. He is living in New Minas, with his son and has VON coming in each day. He is still an active reader and very alert. He was recovering from a bad flu that kept him in the hospital for a few weeks.

Attended Remembrance Day ceremonies and laid wreath in Honor of my dad and all Hong Kong veterans. An act that has been ongoing for years at the local Legion where my siblings and I lay a wreath.

Bernard LeBlanc